
A  phone  call  between  Vice
President  Hussein  AL  Sheikh
and  the  Turkish  Foreign
Minister,  during  which  they
discussed  the  latest
developments  on  the
Palestinian front.
Ramallah, September 2, 2025 – A phone call took place today,
Tuesday,  between  His  Excellency  Vice  President  Hussein  Al
Sheikh and Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of
Türkiye, Hakan Fidan.

During the call, they discussed the latest developments on the
Palestinian front, including the issue of denying visas to the
Palestinian delegation to the United Nations, and ways to
mobilize international recognition of the State of Palestine
at the upcoming international conference.

They also reviewed the catastrophic situation in the Gaza
Strip and affirmed the priority of ending the aggression,
bringing in humanitarian aid, linking Gaza with the West Bank
under the sovereignty of the State of Palestine, and moving
forward with reconstruction of the Gaza Strip.

They further addressed the grave situation in the West Bank
and  Jerusalem,  including  settlement  expansion,  settler
violence, annexation attempts, the withholding of clearance
revenues, and economic restrictions.

The two sides affirmed the continuation of close coordination
between the State of Palestine and the Republic of Türkiye to
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confront current challenges and to strengthen efforts at the
international level, while stressing the importance of holding
the  Peace  Conference  in  New  York  on  its  scheduled  date,
September 22, without change.


